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Shane Gannon, Public Works Director is the floodplain administrator for the Town of Woodbury. He has 
demonstrated dedication in learning the community’s floodplain management regulations.  He attends 
mapping meetings, conducts field visits and site assessments and has worked on implementing a floodplain 
development permit for the community. 
 
He is diligent in researching the regulations and when he calls to ask questions, he has formulated an 
answer.  He reviews FEMA Elevation Certificates and will provide comments on elements that need 
correction (very impressive).  Shane is a great example of a public servant, he’s enthusiastic, willing to learn 
and fair when dealing with applicants. 

`  
 

`  
 

 

MYTH: My homeowner’s insurance covers flooding. 

This may be the most prevalent misinformation of all. In fact, almost no homeowner’s insurance policies cover flood 
damage. That is why the federal government created the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP). Flood insurance 
is sold as a separate policy, so even if a person’s regular agent doesn’t handle flood insurance, it can be obtained 
from another agent who serves that area. To find one, people can contact the NFIP call center at 800-427-4661 or 
www.FloodSmart.gov. Communities can distribute FEMA’s palm card, “Your Homeowners Insurance Does Not 
Cover Flooding.” One flood survivor who had that separate policy- and was glad he did. 

MYTH: I don’t need flood insurance, because I’m not in a high-risk zone. 

The reality is that it can flood almost anywhere, and it doesn’t take much water to cause expensive damage. In fact, 
about 1/3 of all flood disaster assistance and 1/3 of all flood insurance claims payment go to people who have been 
flooded even though they were outside of the mapped high-risk zone (Special Flood Hazard Area). With a changing 
climate, scientists say that extreme weather events—like the tremendous rain that accompanied hurricanes last 
summer and caused localized flooding—will be more likely in the future. So living in a location that so far has been 
thought to be at low risk does not mean that is safe now. Why Do I Need Flood Insurance? helps people understand 
the need for flood coverage. Know Your Risk focuses on the potential for flooding in low-lying coastal areas. 

 

 

Help Burst those Flood Insurance Myths 
As part of the Federal Emergency Management Agency’s “moonshot” goal of doubling flood insurance coverage 
nationwide by 2022, the Community Rating System is asking communities to strengthen their flood insurance 
outreach campaigns. 

An important component of promoting flood insurance is dispelling the myths that persist about it. Below are a few of 
the most salient misunderstandings about flood insurance and some straightforward explanations of what is really 
true. Your community may find it helpful to use the linked materials to address mistaken beliefs among your 
residents. Also, there are several “myths” articles in the linked materials that could be reprinted to highlight some of 
the ideas below. 
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MYTH: I can’t get flood insurance, because I’m not in a high-risk zone. 

Virtually anyone who lives in or owns property in an NFIP-participating community can buy flood insurance for a 
residential building, business, condo, or apartment, and the contents can be insured as well (or instead). Flood 
insurance through the NFIP has never been restricted to people located in the high-risk zone (Special Flood Hazard 
Area). In fact, for people outside the high-risk zone, flood insurance is an even better deal, because the premiums 
are lower. An overview of the availability, coverage, and costs of flood insurance-in clear language and with sources 
of more information-can be found on the FloodSmart website. Communities can also use the brochure about the 
preferred risk policy for low-hazard areas. 

MYTH: Even if my house did flood, it wouldn’t be by much. 

There may not be very much water, but that doesn’t mean there won’t be much damage. Only one inch of water in 
an average home can cause more than $25,000 in damage. A handy visual representation of this is the Cost of 
Flooding tool developed by FEMA. It is a simple interactive device to help people see how the depth of flooding 
translates to damage costs. This link is a good addition to a community’s flood awareness website 

MYTH: I don’t need flood insurance because FEMA gives disaster assistance. 

The truth is that FEMA can only provide disaster assistance when the president issues a disaster declaration—this 
happens for less than half of all floods. Even if there is a disaster declaration, FEMA can only provide small grants, 
not enough to cover all losses and certainly not enough to rebuild. For example, in Hurricane Harvey the average 
individual grant FEMA distributed was only $7,000. Most other federal disaster assistance comes in the form of 
loans, which much be repaid. By contrast, in Hurricane Harvey, the average NFIP claim payment was over 
$100,000—that’s a payment from the insurance policy and of course never has to be repaid. And, a flood insurance 
policy pays for any covered damage, even if it results from a small (not disastrous) flood. 

Source:  

https://www.fema.gov/media-library-data/1549481899718-
600b9d731b954fdf23494746e19fbff4/AAJan_2019_Update_FINAL_508_OK.pdf 

 

 

https://www.linkedin.com/company/tn-association-of-floodplain-management/
https://twitter.com/TNAFPM
https://www.facebook.com/TNAFPM/
http://www.tnafpm.com/
https://www.fema.gov/media-library-data/1549481899718-600b9d731b954fdf23494746e19fbff4/AAJan_2019_Update_FINAL_508_OK.pdf
https://www.fema.gov/media-library-data/1549481899718-600b9d731b954fdf23494746e19fbff4/AAJan_2019_Update_FINAL_508_OK.pdf
https://www.fema.gov/media-library-data/1549481899718-600b9d731b954fdf23494746e19fbff4/AAJan_2019_Update_FINAL_508_OK.pdf
https://www.fema.gov/media-library-data/1549481899718-600b9d731b954fdf23494746e19fbff4/AAJan_2019_Update_FINAL_508_OK.pdf
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The historic flood of 2010 was more than just a disaster; it was a profound moment of discovery. As strangers became 
neighbors and helpers became heroes, our city learned exactly what we are made of. Hands On Nashville invites you 

to join us this spring for 10,000 for 10 — a monthlong call to action for volunteerism chaired by former Mayor Karl 
Dean. 10,000 for 10 invites us all to reflect, serve, and celebrate the spirit that unites us. 

 
From April 2-May 2, 2020, HON welcomes 10,000 Nashville natives and newcomers to serve in 
activities that support disaster preparedness and ongoing community needs. 10,000 for 10 also 

serves as the launching point for Hands On Nashville's Disaster Activation Fund, which will position HON to pivot 
quickly to large-scale volunteer management in the aftermath of disaster. 

 
10,000 for 10 features three signature events: 

 
Mary Catherine Strobel Volunteer Awards Luncheon (April 2): 

 
Honors volunteers in six categories who made a significant impact in 2019. Reserve your seats beginning Feb. 20. 

 
Hands On Nashville Day (May 2): 

 
Throughout April and on HON Day itself, HON will engage 10,000 volunteers at local nonprofits, schools, and Metro 
agencies. Ranging from restorative stream cleanups to neighborhood garden construction, activities support disaster 

preparedness, civic collaboration, and ongoing community needs.  
 

HON Day — our annual citywide day of service — brings together thousands of volunteers to complete done-in-a-day 
projects at local nonprofit and civic agencies. HON Day projects will be posted for volunteer registration on March 2, 
but you don't have to wait until then to let us know you're interested! Click here to sign up to be a Volunteer Leader. If 
you have questions about how you or a group can get involved, email our Community Relations Coordinator Savanna 

Maue. 
 

HON Day Afterparty (TBD): 
 

The details of this piece are still under development; we'll share more information as soon as it's available! 

https://www.hon.org/honday2020volunteerleader
https://www.hon.org/honday2020volunteerleader
mailto:savanna@hon.org
mailto:savanna@hon.org
mailto:savanna@hon.org
mailto:savanna@hon.org
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Most Funded Hazard Mitigation Projects of 2019 

 
In 2019, FEMA funded more than $1.16 billion in Hazard Mitigation Assistance grants. This included these top five 
project types: 
 

• Flood Control: $148 million was granted to flood-risk reduction projects such as dikes, levees, floodwalls and 
erosion projects that are cost-effective, feasible and designed to reduce risk. 
 

• Acquisitions: $132 million was granted to communities to acquire or buy properties from homeowners and 
demolish or relocate any structures on the property. 

 
• Utility and Infrastructure Protection: $112 million was granted to fund projects that reduce risk to existing utility 

systems, roads, and bridges such as seismic retrofits to strengthen buildings against earthquakes and burying 
utility lines to protect them from high-wind events such as hurricanes. 

 
• Generators: $73 million was granted for the purchase and installation of generators for the protection of critical 

facilities. 
 

• Safe Rooms/Wind Shelters: $67 million was granted for safe rooms that are designed and constructed either 
in community spaces such as schools or community buildings. These rooms provide protection during extreme 
weather events such as tornadoes and hurricanes. 

 
  
Source: TEMA Stakeholder Update, February 2020, Dean Flener, Executive Officer for External Relations. 
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2020 Elections 
TN AFPM Board of Directors 

 
The TN AFPM Board of Directors includes a total of seven elected offices with two-year terms.  These offices and 
current representation include: 
 
 
· Chairperson, Roger Lindsey 
· Vice-Chairperson, Cindy Popplewell 
· Secretary, Jeffrey Shaver 
· Treasurer, William Veazey 
· East TN Regional Representative, David McGinley 
· Middle TN Regional Representative, Tom Brashear 
· West Regional Representative, John Modzelewski 
 
 
NOMINATIONS 
Nominations will open on Monday, May 18th and close on Friday, June 5th. 
 
A person being nominated must be a current member of TN AFPM and in good standing.  You may nominate yourself 
or any other person you wish.  You may nominate one person for one position, or you may nominate one person for 
each of the seven positions.  A nominated person must be a willing participant and can only run for one position on the 
Board of Directors. Nominations should be sent to: tskehan@swtdd.org 
 
 
VOTING 
Voting will begin on Monday, June 15th via on-line survey and end Thursday, July 2nd. Instructions will be sent to all 
TN AFPM members. 
 
Votes will be tallied and the new Board of Directors will be announced at the membership meeting of the 2020 TN 
AFPM Conference at the Knoxville Crowne Plaza.  The new BOD terms of office will commence at that time. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:tskehan@swtdd.org
mailto:tskehan@swtdd.org
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ASFPM Foundation Releases Report on Urban Flooding: 
A must read practitioners’ perspective on this emerging threat 

 
 
Across the United States, urban flooding is becoming more frequent and severe, with increasingly serious impacts to 
stormwater infrastructure, vulnerable neighborhoods, local and regional economies, and public health. Chronic to 
extreme, disruptive to catastrophic – urban flooding is rapidly becoming this nation’s number one factor contributing to 
increased future flood risk. Resilience in the face of this progressively serious problem demands attention and 
action now. 
 
Urban flooding is not new, but it is different than how we experienced it a decade ago. Intensified by sea level rise and 
changing precipitation patterns, urban flooding is more frequent and intense, with underlying infrastructure designed to 
handle much smaller flooding events. The water has nowhere to go. As a result, major sectors of our economy are 
adversely impacted and people living and working in these more densely populated flood-prone areas are at 
increasing risk. 
 
To catalyze attention and action, the Association of State Floodplain Managers (ASFPM) Foundation has published 
“Urban Flooding: Moving Towards Resilience. A Summary Report based on the 6th Assembly of the Gilbert F. White 
National Flood Policy Forum.” 
 
The report draws from the wide-ranging discussions that took place during the Foundation-sponsored Forum last year 
and attended by more than 100 experts from local, state, and federal agencies; professional associations and 
environmental groups; and private sector organizations. It includes examples of time-critical efforts taking place now to 
prepare for future conditions that could be very different from today. 
 
The report offers practical suggestions for obtaining better data and information, involving vulnerable populations in 
planning decisions, and exploring funding and financing opportunities to identify and advance solutions. Its summary 
policy and program recommendations focus on integrated approaches and immediate next steps, including organizing 
an urban flooding summit in 2021 to address more in-depth the issues and jump-start needed changes. 
 
The report can be found on the ASFPM Foundation Website. Please take a few minutes to download and read it. Then 
take a few more minutes to think about the role that you, and your agency or organization, could play in further 
discussions and idea sharing to collaboratively solve this complex problem. 
 
Urban flooding has long been seen as a local issue. But it also needs to become a national priority, and for that matter 
a global one. The ASFPM Foundation is committed to help make it so. We welcome your help as we begin this 
important journey for a stronger, more resilient future.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.asfpmfoundation.org/
https://www.asfpmfoundation.org/
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